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Member News 

CHARITY BOWLS TOURNAMENT
The 2022 annual Bowls Tournament took place on  
Sunday 14th August at Runcton Holme

On another extremely hot day, members gathered at Runcton Holme 
Bowls Club for the annual Bowls Tournament. Despite a number of 
cancellations due to the thought of playing in such heat, those hardy 
souls who attended enjoyed a quintessentially English afternoon.

Along with the fun games, a shortened elite game was played for the 
Trophy between SARWH and Runcton Holme Bowls Club, and much 
to everyone’s surprise, and after a very close match, SARWH won.

Taking part for the SARWH elite team were:

 Nick Osborn - Hovel Ltd
 Paul Hyam - Abels Moving Services
 Simon McCarthy - D & F McCarthy Ltd

Against Runcton Holme Bowls Club team:

 Jenny and Adrian Baxter 
 Pauline Day

Valerie’s delicious homemade cakes were served with tea by the 
Bowls Club. After the matches and games had been completed 
everyone enjoyed a superb early evening meal. The winners of the 
various competitions were:

 The Spider – Karen Osborn SARWH
 Ladies Long Shot – Carolyne Cooper Runcton Holme
 Gents Long Shot – Andrew Marzolina SARWH
 Bowling for Breakfast – Jayne Chapman Runcton Holme
 The Ribbon – Claire Hyam SARWH

The presentation of the 
winners’ medals and 
raffle prizes drew to a 
close a perfect Sunday 
afternoon.

The afternoon, 
together with a raffle 
raised £500 for the 
President’s Charity 
2022, the Norfolk 
Blood Bikes.


